City of Haines Newsletter
October 2017
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Important Notice-Recycle Center Can No Longer Accept Mixed Plastic
The Haines Recycle Center will no longer be able to accept mixed plastics for recycling. The City currently has an agreement with Baker Sanitary to process the recycled materials, Baker Sanitary has informed the City that mixed plastic is no longer a recyclable product because there is no longer a processing mill where the plastic can be shipped. Mixed plastic will need to be disposed of like normal trash at the Landfill. The DEQ has approved the discontinuation of mixed plastic recycling. The Haines Recycle Center and the Haines Landfill does not accept used oil of any kind. Oil can be taken to the Baker Sanitary Recycle Center at 3048 Campbell Street, Baker City. Remember that dumping items at the recycle center that are not accepted materials is illegal.
Landfill Reminders
The City would like to remind everyone that the Haines Landfill does not accept electronics, tires, batteries, used oil, household hazardous waste, paint and appliances with Freon. Please see complete list of items on sign at the Landfill. When recycling scrap metal at the Landfill make sure that the metal is sorted so garbage is not mixed in with the scrap metal. When disposing of yard debris make sure other items and garbage are not mixed in with the yard debris. Everyone must stop at the dump attendant so they can visual inspect what you are dumping even if it is yard debris or scrap metal that is free of charge. 
Fire Danger Level – Moderate
The Fire Danger Level has been lowered to Moderate.
Burn barrels are allowed 6:00 am - 10:00 am and must be covered with a screen. 

Burning of small piles of yard debris is allowed from 6:00 am – 10:00 am. Before burning large piles of debris please contact Fire Chief Jerry Hampton at 541-519-4816 so the Fire Department is aware that it is a controlled burn. 

Burning of any kind must be attended at all times with a charged hose on site.

7th Annual Elkhorn Grange Fall Festival

The 7th Annual Elkhorn Grange Fall Festival will be held October 14th, 9:00 am – 3:00 pm. Local vendors will have their products available. For vendor information call Joann: 541-856-3435. The Elkhorn Grange kitchen will be serving lunch. The North Powder FFA will be pressing fresh apple cider.
Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the first and third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open October 7th and October 21st this month. Closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill.
2017 Dog License/ATV License

It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
Meeting Information

The next Council Meeting will be held October 10, 2017 at 6:00 pm at City Hall.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines. 
City Contact List
Mayor Jim Brown: 541-519-0334


Council President Katie Jones-Bedolla: 541-856-4054


Councilor Ken Bain: 541-519-4825


Councilor Connie Pound-Lewis: 541-856-3347

Councilor Don Adcock: 541-403-0476

Councilor John Shurtleff: 541-519-5264

Councilor Lisa Whited: 541-856-3688

Public Works Brandon Fry: 541-910-0708  

City Recorder Valerie Russell: 541-856-3366 
The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

